
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMITSSION 
MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 25, 1980 

The Board of County Commission met this day in special session with the following members 

present, to-wit: Clayton Shiver, Chairman, Bobby Varnum, Donnell Whitfield, Monroe Cox and Jack Bowman. 

Willie D. Wise, Clerk, and Sheriff William G. Smith were present and acting. 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Shiver. 

Mr. Fred Pierce with the Senior Citizens Association of Calhoun County met with the Board regarding 

the purchase of the drink box as was agreed on at the last board meeting. 

Mr. Lou Roache and Mr. Rod Nedeau with the Department of Revenue, Ken Bearden with computer 

services and Mr. Frank Stone, Property Appraiser, met with the Board to discuss the new county 

assessment. Attending the board meeting was Jim Ramsey, W. L. Godwin, Edwin Strawn, Richard Ramsey, 

Brooks Hayes, Ronnie Mason, Bowers Sandusky, Roy Golden, Mrs. Jo House, Joe Durham and Gene McClellan, 

all of whom were upset due to the new assessment of businesses in the county. 

Mrs. Lorene Brown met with the Board to go over the Weatherization Grant for Calhoun County. 

There being no further business, the Board did then adjourn. 

AT'IEsT: / 1 /} 

~~~(;due 
Clerk 

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSION 
MINUTES OF DECEMBER 2, 19 80 

The Board of County Commission met this day in regular session with the following members 

present, to~wit: Clayton Shiver, Chairman, Bobby Varnum Jack Bowman, Donnell Whitfield and Monroe Cox. 

Willie D. Wise, Clerk, and Sheriff William G. Smith were present and acting. 

called to order by Sheriff Smith followed with prayer by Commissioner Cox. 

~. Neel with the Library Board was present. 

The meeting was 

Gene McClellan, Program Coordinator, reported to the Board that a position would be open in the 

office of the Panhandle Alcoholism Council. Commissioner Whitfield recommended Fay Bailey and Angie 

Stone. Commissioner Varnum recommended Ethelle Neel. Commissioner Whitfield also recommended Jackie 

Bailey. Commissioner Bowman recommended Joe Ann Vickery. 

Gene McClellan made a report on the HUD Program. 

Mr. Lionel Bridges was present at the meeting. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Whitfield to split all weatherization funds 5 ways - l/5th for 

each district. Motion seconded by Commissioner Bowman. Chairman Shiver stated that he did not feel 

this was right since all districts were not equal in population- this being voting districts. Motion 

carried. Chairman Shiver voted ''no''. 

Commissioner Cox inquired as to the chance of District 5 getting any of the Weatherization or 

HUD funds, and questioned some of the previous spending practices, and stated that some changes 

needed to be made. 
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